From: Kelly, Judy - Environment & Economy - Highways & Transport [mailto:Judy.Kelly@Oxfordshire.gov.uk] 
Sent: 14 February 2013 14:20
To: 'Richard McCulloch'
Cc: Rebekah Morgan
Subject: RE: E. P. Barrus, Launton Road, Bicester
Dear Richard,

Thank you for this plan. I have reviewed it and have the following feedback:

I think from memory that the current proposal includes closing off the EP Barrus service road link to Granville Way, should a new Launton Road access be approved. Is this correct? I also note from looking at maps that there is a possible link through to the rear of Granville Way from the new access road, which would be of concern as it could lead to quite high traffic levels using the new access.

I am still not convinced that a new vehicular access onto Launton Road is justified for only 2 additional HGV movements per week. The new access is reportedly proposed due to difficulties with a) vehicles queuing back from Launton Road on Granville Way at peak hours, and b) inadequate junction flare on the service road junction with Granville Way to permit articulated lorries to easily sweep round particularly if cars are parked on the service road. Taking the first point above, at peak hours when traffic is heavy on Launton Road, EP Barrus vehicles will still experience delays getting out of any new access onto Launton Road just as they may experience delays egressing via Granville Way currently. Taking the second point, it would seem that parking controls (of the sort proposed for the new access road – ref TS 4.12) could be applied to the area around the junction of the service road and Granville Way to ensure that this area is kept clear for HGVs to manoeuvre. Additionally, I would think that the separate planning application, which proposes new dedicated car parking facilities for visitors to the site (who are attending training courses) would assist in ensuring that visitors do not park in such a manner as to impede HGV movements.

I reiterate my point that the existing access from Launton Road into Granville Way is currently acceptable (and preferable to the new access proposal) in terms of having a) a dedicated right-turn lane (thus ensuring that the free-flow of traffic on Launton Road is not impeded), b) greater carriageway width and tapers for vehicles to manoeuvre to/from the junction, and c) better protection of pedestrians as any large vehicles turning right out of Granville Way do not conflict with or overhang a footway directly opposite the junction. 

I have a few specific points on drawing no. 14140-12 Revision D:

         It is quite difficult to determine the difference between the HGV swept path line and the line of the new access junction radius, as the same colour has been used for both. However, it appears that vehicles tracking into and out of the new access from/to Launton Road overrun the kerb edges, which will not be acceptable. 

         I note that HGVs entering and leaving the new access need to cross into the opposing lane of the new access road. Without having an understanding of the overall traffic movements of the site, I am unsure how often potential conflict may arise and how much of a problem this will be. 

         The plan also shows HGVs turning left out of the new access needing to cross into the opposing lane of Launton Road, which is not desirable. 

         I note that the plan demonstrates that HGVs turning into and out of the site overhang the Launton Road pedestrian footway opposite by perhaps 40-45cm, which introduces a potential conflict for pedestrians.

         I am unsure whether it is intended that the site to the north of EP Barrus will also use the new access road, but I would need to see large vehicle tracking for any such uses. 

         The tracking of HGVs entering the EP Barrus service yard shows the wall and gatepost of the service yard entrance being overrun, which clearly will not work.

         The tracking of HGVs within the service yard also interferes with the ramp area- the area proposed to be reconfigured (previously 3 metres) will need to be increased. 

         I have doubts about the proposed full lock turn of HGVs egressing the service yard. The separation of the two proposed buildings is approx. 19.6 metres, and the length of the HGVs shown are 16.5m. The manoeuvres appear too tight to be possible and I would expect to see a larger turning circle. Also, as the entry and exit tracking plans are superimposed for three separate HGV parking positions, it is nearly impossible to distinguish between each track. 

In summary, I still have concerns over this proposal. In an effort to be constructive, one option may be to drop the new access element of the proposals, investigate measures to improve tracking of HGVs to the service yard from Launton Road, and relocate/amend the proposed new buildings in the service yard to ensure more space available for HGVs to manoeuvre.  

Happy to discuss further.

Kind regards,

Judy
Judy Kelly
Senior Engineer
Transport Development Control

Strategy and Infrastructure Planning

Speedwell House|Speedwell Street|Oxford|OX1 1NE 

Tel: 01865 815864|Email: judy.kelly@oxfordshire.gov.uk 

www.oxfordshire.gov.uk 

Save money and paper - do you really need to print this email?
From: Richard McCulloch [mailto:rmcc@dtatransportation.co.uk] 
Sent: 29 January 2013 12:09
To: Kelly, Judy - Environment & Economy - Highways & Transport
Subject: E. P. Barrus, Launton Road, Bicester

Judy,

As discussed, please see the attached plan showing the tracking of vehicles at the access and within the site.   Localised flaring has been provided on the minor arm exit to allow vehicles to pass through the junction unimpeded (i.e. without crossing into the opposing lane).  Clearly there is scope for further widening but the number of vehicle movements on the minor arm, even with the existing access closed off will be low.

There is a new site layout plan being drawn up.  This will include for the additional disabled parking spaces adjacent to the building.  It will also show additional visitor cycle parking - it is understood that at present staff lock their cycles within the yard or warehouse and so the additional cycle parking will be primarily for visitors.  This plan will be forwarded separately.

Kind regards,

Richard McCulloch

David Tucker Associates

Transport Planning Consultants

